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CIL Holdings Limited

(Incorporated in Bermuda with limited liability)

DELAY IN THE PUBLICATION OF THE INTERIM RESULTS

OF THE COMPANY FOR THE HALF YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2000

AND DESPATCH OF THE INTERIM REPORT

The publication of announcement in respect of the interim results of CIL Holdings Limited for the half year ended 31 December 2000 will be postponed on or before 6 June 2001 and the despatch of the interim report to three weeks thereafter accordingly.

The delay in the publication of the interim results and despatch of interim report constitute a breach of the paragraphs 11(6) and 10(1) of the Listing Agreement respectively. In this regard, the Stock Exchange has expressly reserved its right to take appropriate action against the Company and/or its Directors.

The Directors announce that there will be a delay in the publication of the interim results of the Company for the half year ended 31 December 2000 (the "Interim Results"). Pursuant to the Listing Rules, the Interim Results has to be published within three months from the end of the financial period to which they relate and the interim report be despatched within the prescribed time.

The new auditors are now conducting in full swing their audit on the Company's accounts for the year ended 30 June 2000 and the announcement of the final results will be published on or before 20 April, 2001 as announced on 27 February 2001. Consequently the Interim Results cannot be finalised with a reasonable degree of accuracy and the Audit Committee needs more time to review the Interim Results. Having discussed the matters with the Company's new auditors, the Directors anticipate the Interim Results will be available for publication on or before 6 June 2001 and the despatch of interim report has to be delayed to three weeks thereafter accordingly.

The delay in the publication of the Interim Results and despatch of interim report have constituted a breach of the paragraphs 11(6) and 10(1) of the Listing Agreement respectively. In this regard, the Stock Exchange reserves its right to take appropriate action against the Company and/or its Directors.

The Directors have not dealt in the shares of the Company since 19 January 2001 and have undertaken to the Stock Exchange that they will not deal in the shares of the Company until the audited final results for the year ended 30 June 2000 and the Interim Results are published.


By Order of the Board


CIL Holdings Limited


Joseph Szeto


Chairman

Hong Kong, 3 April 2001

Please also refer to the published version of this announcement in the i-Mail.
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